In This Issue Webmail users click here

Official News

- · Emerging Campus Worm/Virus
- · Is Your Information Correct for the Directory?
- · Student Organizations Email Account Renewal
- · 2016-17 Tuition Exchange Application Deadline is Oct. 15, 2015

General Announcements

- · Renewable Energy Engineering Society Weekly Meetings
- · Want to Study Abroad Next Semester?
- · MS/ME Thesis Defense Rachel Brown
- · El cafecito: Spanish Headbanz
- · Care of Magical Creatures Demonstration
- Environmental Studies Seminar
- · 'Living Acres' Documentary: Debut Film Screening!
- · Climb the Carillon this Fall
- · Engineering Career Fair Resumania!
- Study Abroad Office Hours
- · Buy and Sell Board
- · New AU Photo Library Now Online
- · Concert: Peppino D'Agostino, Fingerstyle Guitar Virtuoso
- · Women's Financial Education Conference Oct. 3
- · Teen/Adult Film: 'The Hunger Games: Mockingjay I (2014) PG-13
- · Registration Open for RidgeWalk & Run '15

What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY		TOMORROW		FRIDAY	
	ioneers! Women amic Artists, 1925- 0	10:00	O Pioneers! Women Ceramic Artists, 1925- 1960	10:00	O Pioneers! Women Ceramic Artists, 1925- 1960
_	k-In Hours - Career elopment Center		Walk-In Hours - Career Development Center	12:20 6:00	Environmental Studies Seminar
Care	letics Experience in eer Choices	12:00	Weight Watchers Open HouseThis Thursday, 9/24!	6:30	'Living Acres': Film Screening & Discussion Shabbat Dinner (break
Eng Mee	ewable Energy ineering Society eting	12:10	Bergren Forum - 'Friend of Foe: The KKK at Alfred University'	7:00	fast style) Newman Club Fall Bonfire
	nen's Soccer ne vs. Ithaca ege	5:00	Yoga Classes El cafecito: Spanish	8:00	Wreck-reation: Net Wars
6:30 Mel a	anie Bonajo		Headbanz		nen's Volleyball @ vens Tech

Emerging Campus Worm/Virus

Students, Staff, and Faculty,

We are hearing reports from other campuses of an emerging virus/worm that masquerades as a resume attachment. Opening this attachment leads to the execution of a program which encrypts the hard drive on the computer. Once encrypted, the contents on the drive cannot be recovered. Some variations of this virus also encrypt network shares to which the computer is attached.

As a reminder, if you are not expecting an email with an attachment from a user, please do not open it. Even if you know the user in the from address of the email, please do not open unexpected attachments.

If you have any questions, please contact the ITS Helpdesk at 607.871.2222 or **helpdesk@alfred.edu**.

Submitted by: Gary Roberts

back to top Send Email Reminder

Is Your Information Correct for the Directory?

It is time to make sure information is correct for the publication of the 2015-16 AU Faculty/Staff Directory.

To check your business phone and office location, use the Outlook Global Address list to verify your information. This data is pulled directly from Banner and is the same information used for the Directory and Employee Phone List.

Corrections to your personal office information can be requested by using the Personnel Data Form below and forwarding it to Human Resources.

The numbers for emergencies, department phones, and fax are not housed in Banner.

Please review the attachments to make sure the numbers are correct for your area. Changes to department information can be emailed to **costello@alfred.edu**.

PLEASE MAKE SURE YOUR INFORMATION IS CORRECT SO THAT OUR DIRECTORY IS ACCURATE!

Link: Personnel Data Form

Attachment: Emergency Numbers
Attachment: Office Phone/Fax/Emails

Submitted by: Kathy Costello

back to top Send Email Reminder

Student Organizations Email Account Renewal

Each fall Student Organizations and Clubs need to update their email accounts with the current year's information by completing the online application at the following link: http://my.alfred.edu/its/...

Student Organization Leaders and Advisers please note that if you have not taken the steps to complete this process by the end of September the student organization email account will expire.

If you need additional assistance with this process, please contact the ITS Helpdesk at 607.871.2222 or by email at **helpdesk@alfred.edu**.

Link: Student Organization Email Account Application

Submitted by: Karen Grice

back to top Send Email Reminder

2016-17 Tuition Exchange Application Deadline is Oct. 15, 2015

Faculty and Staff - the Tuition Exchange Export Application deadline is Thursday, Oct. 15, 2015. If your child is planning to begin college (or transfer to another college) next year, 2016-17, you may wish to explore the schools participating in the Tuition Exchange (TE) Program. RENEWAL TE Export applications are also subject to the deadline of 10/15/15.

Please read the attached TE Information Memo for application procedures and details on the program. Two application forms are required; specifically, the AU TE Export Application and the AU Human Resource (HR) TR/TE form (links and attachments, herewith).

Link: AU HR TR/TE Application

Attachment: TE Information Memo for Campus Community

Attachment: AU 2016-17 TE Export Application

Submitted by: Catherine Schnurle

back to top Send Email Reminder

Renewable Energy Engineering Society Weekly Meetings

The Renewable Energy Engineering Society (REES) will be meeting every Wednesday from 5:15 to 6:15 p.m. in Seidlin 114.

Submitted by: Renewable Energy Engineering Society

back to top Send Email Reminder

Want to Study Abroad Next Semester?

It's not too late! The deadline for the spring semester is Thursday, Oct. 1.

To begin the application process, schedule an appointment by signing up outside our office in Perlman 109, or call 871.2269.

Link: AU Study Abroad

Submitted by: Study Abroad

back to top Send Email Reminder

MS/ME Thesis Defense - Rachel Brown

Dr. Seong-Jin Lee is pleased to announce that Rachel Brown will defend her MS in Mechanical Engineering thesis entitled,

"ANALYSIS OF DRAG REDUCTION USING AERODYNAMIC DEVICES ON COMMERCIAL BUSES BY COMPUTATIONAL FLUID DYNAMIC SIMULATION"

on Wednesday, Sept. 23 at 10:20 a.m. in Binns-Merrill Hall 106.

Copies of her thesis are on display in the Dean's Office in Binns-Merrill Hall 160 and the CACT Office in McMahon 120.

Attachment: RBrown_Abstract.pdf

Submitted by: Katie Decker

back to top Send Email Reminder

El cafecito: Spanish Headbanz

Game Night!

Please join AU's Spanish Culture & Conversation Hour El cafecito for a lively game of Spanish Headbanz complete with fun prizes and tasty free food!

Thursday, Sept. 24 5:30 to 6:30 p.m. AU Language House (12 Park St., across from the Saxon Inn)

Beginner to Advanced Spanish speakers, Everyone is Welcome!

Submitted by: Michele Gaffney

back to top Send Email Reminder

Care of Magical Creatures Demonstration

"Harry Potter's Owls"
Thursday, Sept. 24, 7:30 p.m., Nevins Theater
Hawk Creek Wildlife Center

What child (or adult, for that matter) has seen the Harry Potter movies and not been enchanted by the owls as they grace the screen? There's just something about their silent flight and agility that leaves people wanting more! Here's your chance to meet three fascinating owls firsthand and hear the lore and legend of these mysterious creatures.

Link: Harry Potter's World at the AU Libraries

Submitted by: Brian Sullivan

back to top Send Email Reminder

Environmental Studies Seminar

Dr. Steve Tulowiecki, SUNY Geneseo Department of Geology, will present "Old data, new methods:

geospatial analyses for comprehending the impacts of Native American land use upon forests" for the Environmental Studies Seminar Friday, Sept. 25 at 12:20 p.m. in Roon Lecture Hall (247), Science Center.

Everyone is welcome to this CLAS event. Refreshments will be served.

Submitted by: Environmental Studies & Geology

back to top Send Email Reminder

'Living Acres' Documentary: Debut Film Screening!

"The true story of a passionate young couple's unwavering commitment to sustainable, chemical-free agriculture in a mechanized world." - Benjamin Ross

Friday, Sept. 25

6 p.m. in Nevins Theater

"Living Acres" is a short documentary film about the local organic farm of the same name. Through the story of the Khodorkovskiy family, it exposes the struggles of small-scale farming, as well as the joy and beauty of community-supported agriculture.

Green Alfred will be hosting a screening of the film (the first screening ever!) followed by a discussion with the farmers, Amanda and Sacha Khodorkovskiy, and the filmmaker, Benjamin Ross. The film is about 30 minutes long.

Link: Watch Trailer

Attachment: Film Screening Poster

Submitted by: Green Alfred

back to top Send Email Reminder

Climb the Carillon this Fall

Fall is a great time to visit the carillon. Guests are welcome to climb the tower, watch the player and see the fall foliage at its peak on the next two Saturdays, Sept. 26 and Oct. 3. The Saturday recitals run from 4 to 5 p.m.

Doris Burzycki Aman (AU '74) from Webster will be the guest recitalist on Sept. 26 and Oct. 3. While a student at AU, she learned to play the carillon under the guidance of Dr. Melvin LeMon and Frank P. Law of Valley Forge, PA. Now Doris teaches carillon at the University of Rochester (UR) and serves as adviser to the UR Carillon Society, a student group that promotes the Hopeman Carillon and recruits and mentors students to play the bells for the campus.

Submitted by: Laurel Buckwalter

back to top Send Email Reminder

Engineering Career Fair Resumania!

Stop by the CDC on Wednesday, Sept. 30 between 10 a.m.-6 p.m. to pick up some FREE resume paper, enjoy some FREE cookies and coffee sponsored by Corning Inc., and get your resume critiqued in preparation for the Engineering Career Fair on Thursday, Oct. 1.

Submitted by: Jill Crandall

back to top Send Email Reminder

Study Abroad Office Hours

Thinking of studying abroad? Make sure to schedule an appointment to learn about the application process.

Our hours for the semester are: Monday- 9:30 a.m.-noon Wednesday- 1-4:30 p.m. Thursday- 2-4 p.m.

Please call 871-2269 or sign up on the sheet posted outside our office in Perlman 109.

Thank you!

Link: AU Study Abroad

Submitted by: Study Abroad

back to top Send Email Reminder

Buy and Sell Board

Have an item you want to buy or sell. Check out the buy and sell board by using the link below.

Link: Buy and Sell Board

Submitted by: Judy Linza

back to top Send Email Reminder

New AU Photo Library Now Online

AU has a new searchable photo library, Gallery Server Pro (http://gsp.alfred.edu), accessible to AU faculty/staff. This library contains a wide variety of downloadable AU images ranging from seasonal campus scenics, to classrooms/labs, to selected campus events. To access, please go to our.alfred.edu and scroll down the left-hand side to Faculty/Staff. Click on Faculty/Staff and scroll down to Gallery Server Pro.

Gallery Server images are cataloged by semester, by month and by topic, and as new photo assignments are completed, additional images will be cataloged and posted on a regular basis. The photos are extensively tagged to assist in searches for specific subjects.

NOTE: The images have been carefully selected from more extensive photo sessions that include alternative views and formats (landscape vs portrait). Those images are archived separately and you will need to contact Rick McLay, director of Creative Services at 2736 (mclay@alfred.edu) to inquire about those additional images. There is also a separate folder dedicated to faculty/staff portraits, many of which were completed the week of Aug. 17, 2015.

BEFORE YOU DOWNLOAD

The primary use of many of these images is for Admissions and University Relations marketing efforts in both printed and web formats. In order to keep track of downloads (except for faculty/staff portraits), please contact Rick McLay (**mclay@alfred.edu**) or Judy Linza (**linza@alfred.edu**) with information on which images you are downloading, and where they are going to be used.

TO DOWNLOAD

Access to Gallery Server requires AU username/password to review images and to download in three formats: 1. Thumbnail (small image), 2. Web optimized (low resolution but full size), and 3. Original (high resolution). To download the image of your choice, use the download/share icon, which is the one on the left in the icon grouping above each image, and follow the directions.

ADDING PHOTOS TO THE AU PHOTO LIBRARY

We welcome the opportunity to obtain images from faculty and staff. Though much effort goes into documenting as many things as possible on campus, it is impossible to cover it all. When there are events such as art shows, or special lab/classroom activities that faculty/staff are photographing, we would very much like to review those images so that the library is as comprehensive as possible. Please contact Rick McLay if you have images that you think should be considered for this.

ATHLETICS PHOTOS

Current images of athletics events are available at (http://gosaxons.com). By contractual arrangement with the professional photographer, there will be a charge for athletics images. Mark Whitehouse, AU's Sports Information director (whitehouse.alfred.edu), is the contact regarding usage.

If you have any questions or suggestions for photos you want cataloged and included, please contact Rick McLay at **mclay@alfred.edu** or Ext. 2736. If a student requests access, please contact Rick McLay.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Concert: Peppino D'Agostino, Fingerstyle Guitar Virtuoso

Sponsored by the Allegany Arts Association Friday, Sept. 25 at 7 p.m.
Nancy Howe Auditorium
David A. Howe Public Library
155 N. Main St., Wellsville
585-593-3410

Hailed as "a guitarist's guitarist" and "one of the most capable composers among fingerstyle guitarists" by Acoustic Magazine, Peppino D'Agostino composes, arranges, collaborates, and occasionally sings.

Voted "Best Acoustic Guitarist" in 2007 by Guitar Player, his performances blend music reflecting Irish, Brazilian, flamenco, jazz, classical, country, blues, and ragtime music. His broad musical tastes become what he calls "minestrone music."

Peppino released his newest album, "Penumbra," in fall 2014. See www.peppinodagostino.com

This concert is sponsored by the Allegany Arts Association which will also provide a reception for the audience.

This concert is free and open to the general public.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Women's Financial Education Conference Oct. 3

The second annual Southern Tier Financial Conference, Financial Education for Women by Women, will be held Saturday, Oct. 3 in Corning. The AU women who attended last year said it was well worth the time and travel.

It is hosted by Cornell Cooperative Extension and area businesses. See the attached flyer for more details and registration information.

Attachment: Womens_Financial_Conference_2015.pdf

Submitted by: Mark Lewis

back to top Send Email Reminder

Teen/Adult Film: 'The Hunger Games: Mockingjay I (2014) PG-13

Wednesday, Sept. 23 at 6:45 p.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville 585-593-3410

Katniss Everdeen, in the third film of the series, is in District 13 after shattering the Games forever. Under the leadership of President Coin and the advice of trusted friends, she fights to save Peeta and a nation moved by her courage. Actors include Jennifer Lawrence, Josh Hutcherson, Liam Hemsworth, and Julianne Moore. Rated PG-13.

This library-sponsored film is free and open to the general public.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Registration Open for RidgeWalk & Run '15

Save Sunday, Oct. 18 for the 23rd Annual RidgeWalk & Run event, Wellsville. Whether you are looking to take a two-mile relaxing walk through the woods or compete in the 15-mile timed run, we have it all for you! Our event concludes on a horse farm with festivities that include door prizes, music, lunch, and kids' activities.

This year's events include:
6 Mile Walk 5K Competitive Run
9 Mile Walk 10K Competitive Run
15 Mile Walk 15 Miles Competitive Run
Active Older Adults, a special event for those 55 years of age and older

Enter early! The highly acclaimed amenity bags, to include shirts, water bottles, and caps will be given to the first 900 participants!

Looking for something to do on Saturday, Oct. 17? Join us from 6-8 p.m. at the Grill, Wellsville Country Club, for our Pre-Event Dinner where you will have the opportunity to eat to your heart's content on pasta buffet, Caesar salad, and desserts all while listening to "trailblazer" Dr. Allen Kerkeslager, associate professor at St. Joseph's University, Philadelphia, who has been involved in the development of a multi-state trail system as a strategy for promoting conservation of the Genesee River and other watersheds.

Proceeds from the RidgeWalk & Run are given to the Jones Memorial (Wellsville) Wellness Committee, where every year a project of interest is chosen with the purpose of promoting community health and wellness.

Additional information can be found on our website at **www.ridgewalk.com** or by email at **ridgewalk@jmhny.org**. Don't forget to stay current with our event by liking "Ridgewalk & Run" on Facebook. Registrations are now open via the link below: **https://runsignup.com/Rac...**, or click on the attachment for a form.

The RidgeWalk & Run Team

Attachment: RidgeWalk '15 Registration

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews